

ANGEL'S PUBLIC SCHOOL

SAMPLE PAPER

HALF YEARLY EXAM **SESSION 2024 - 25** CLASS - V **SUBJECT: ENGLISH**

M.M:80

TIME: 3 HRS

SECTION – A (READING)

[10]

1. Read the given passage and answer the following questions.

(10)

The world around us is filled with colours. However, colours are not just for beauty—they have a purpose also. Artists use colours to create patterns. Colours can also show different moods. Bright colours make us feel happy and energetic. Dark colours can make us feel calm or sad.

The primary colours are red, yellow, and blue. These colours can be mixed together to make other different colours. Mixing two primary colours makes a secondary colour. The secondary colours are orange, green, and violet (purple). Orange is made by mixing yellow and red. Green is made by mixing yellow and blue. Violet is made by mixing red and blue. Intermediate colours can be made by mixing a primary and a secondary colour together. Some intermediate colours are blue-violet and red-orange. Black, white, and grey are special colours. They are called neutral colours. Colours can be organized into a colour wheel. A colour wheel shows the three primary colours, the three secondary colours, and the six intermediate colours. Artists and designers often use a colour wheel. It helps them to decide which colours they want to use together.

(a) State whether the following statements are true or false.

(4x1=4)

- Colours have beauty and are also beautiful. (i)
- The primary colours are red, green and orange. (ii)
- Purple is a neutral colour. (iii)
- The colour wheel includes five intermediate colours.
- (b) Answer the following questions.

(3x2=6)

- (i) What do bright colours make us feel?
 - (ii) How is green colour made?

(a) We made our breakfast _____. **(b)** John bought an ice cream for

(c) I washed the dishes

(iii) What does a colour wheel show?

SECTION - B (WRITIING)

[10]

- 2. Write a notice for the students of classes 4 to 10 informing them about the upcoming Art Mela which is being organised
- 3.

by your school next month. Ask them to bring some decoration items . Write the notice in 50 words.				
3. Write a formal letter to the principal of the school asking him or her to replace the unhygienic water filter placed on				
the first floor of your school.				
SECTION - C	C (GRAMMAR)	[30]		
4. Fill in the blanks with the correct form of adjectiv	es.	(2x1=2)		
(a) My mother is thecook in the world. (goo	d)			
(b) My bag is than yours.(heavy)	•			
5. Pick out the adjectives and the nouns they descr	ibe.	(3x1=3)		
(a) Meena has long hair.				
(b) They live in a beautiful house. (c) Re	eena gave me five pencils.			
6. Fill in the blanks with 'a' 'an' or 'the'.				
(a) I enjoyed readingbook you gave me.				
(b) Please give me slice of bread.				
(c) I want ice cream.				
(d) It ishonour to have been invited here to	night.			
7. Fill in the blanks with reflexive pronouns.	-	(4x1=4)		
(myself themselves ourselves himself)		,		

8. Ide	They helped at the entify the verbs and the ol Meena bought a new cy	<u>bjects</u> in the following	g sentences.	(3x1=3)	
٠,	(b) Grandpa drank the tea.				
	I painted this wall.				
	ck out the verbs and state	whether they are train	n sitive or intransitive	(3x1=3)	
	Mother is cooking dinne		motavo	(0/(1 0)	
٠,	Jiya laughed.	1.			
٠,	Anmol plays the violin be	eautifully			
		•	form of the verbs in brackets.	(5x1=5)	
	n) The trainonly at	• •	or the verse in stackets.	(OX 1 O)	
	b) The studentsin				
	c) Bookus knowled				
	I) The cat after m				
	e) The boysin the		wim)		
•		•	orm of the verbs given in brackets.	(4x1=4)	
	h) He in the park.(re		The or the verse given in studiete.	(1/1 1)	
(t	b) Sunila banana	(eat)			
(0	c) Children in the p	ark (nlav)			
	l) Reeta a book				
			of the verbs given in the brackets.	(2x1=2)	
	n) The teacherus the		_	(2/(1 2)	
•	b) Whoall the milk		•••		
'-	,, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		– D (LITERATURE)	[30]	
13. A	nswer the following ques		<u> </u>	(6x2=12)	
) Why did the speaker's h			(•/)	
	n African culture ,who w		prothers and sisters?		
-	c) According to Richard St				
	M) What was Manku trained		9.00m		
•	e) Who is poet comparing				
) "That happens only in st		words and why?		
•	rite True or False.		,	(6x1=6)	
(a	n) Nelson learned to look a	after sheep and calves	in the fields.	,	
) Nelson Mandela won the	•			
-	;) Father was angry with M				
(k	Ajay called up Robotics	International.			
Ìε	e) For the poet the call of the	he owl is a sound that r	makes him feel afraid.		
(f) The children's favourite	meeting place was the	ir school.		
15. C	hoose the correct answe	r.		(6x1=6)	
(a	Nelson's mother cooked	food in			
	(i) a hut.		(ii) the fields.		
(k) Jesse asked Nelson Mar	ndela not to make his c	own bed because		
	(i) they were staying in a	luxury hotel.	(ii) It was against Chinese hospitality.		
(0	c) Ajay's father was angry w	vith Ajay because he			
	(i) had not done his proj	ect.	(ii) was lying.		
(0	I) The poet calls the owl t	he forest's sentinel bed	cause he		
	(i) is friendly and lovable).	(ii) flies about the Jungle like a guard or watchme	en at night.	
(6) The children became ve	ry suspicious when the	ey saw the balloon seller		
	(i) walk through the gate).	(ii) go round to the back of the house.		
(f) After the incident, they for	elt a little			
	(i) foolish.		(ii) angry.		
16. W	rite meanings.			(6x1=6)	
(a) glazed	(b) presided over	(c) stick fight		
(c	l) exasperated	(e) sentinel	(f) sheepish		